## VELVYSLANECTVO SLOVENSKEJ REPUBLIKY EMBASSY OF THE SLOVAK REPUBLIC

Copenhagen, April 28, 2008 Ref.: 1147 / 2008 - DKVV

Dear Mr. Hansen

I take the liberty of informing you that a delegation of the Committee on Social Affairs and Housing of the National Council of the Slovak Republic (Parliament) would like to pay a working visit to the Kingdom of Denmark in the second half of this year. Slovak MPs would like to use the visit for discussing with their Danish counterparts issues related to the area of social affairs, housing, employment etc.

With regard to the above mentioned I would like to kindly request you for providing the Embassy of the Slovak Republic in Copenhagen with information about the possible and most convenient timing for you and members of the Social Committee of the Danish Parliament to receive the Slovak MPs' delegation.

While thanking you for your kind co-operation I remain.

Sincerely Yours,

Lubomír Golian Ambassador

Mr. Christian H. Hansen

Chairman of the Social Committee of the Danish Parliament (Folketing)

Copenhagen